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Dates

Stage 5 Exams
      Monday 28 October to 
      Thursday 31 October

Year 6 Orientation
      Tuesday 29 October

Albury Show
      Friday 1 to Saturday 2
      November

Outward Bound
Excursion

      Wednesday 6 to Sunday
      10 November

Arkaba Farm Excursion
      Wednesday 13 October

HSC Exam
      Tuesday 15 October to
       Friday 8 November

Year 6 Orientation
      Tuesday 12 November
      9am to 3.25pm

Stage 4 Exams
      Monday 18 to Friday 22
      November

CAPA Night
      Wednesday 20 November

Year 6 Orientation 
      Tuesday 3 December
      9am to 3.25pm

      

Year 12 Graduation

Year 12 students looked
fabulous and enjoyed a

wonderful evening at their
graduation dinner.
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Principal’s Report

Mr Dale Rands | Principal

Welcome back to Term 4 everyone.
This term we have wished our Year 12 students all the best as they sit their HSC examinations. The
exams started last week, and we are now halfway through the examination period. Reports are mixed
from the students that have spoken to staff, but all are generally happy with the papers.
Stage 5 will start their end of year exams next week. I really hope students are going over their class
notes and revising to be as ready as possible. These exams will be held in the school hall under proper
examination conditions.
Stage 4 exams will be held in class time and will commence from Week 6. 
The school is starting the planning for end of year events and activities, school reports, CAPA night,
school presentation assembly, annual performance evaluations etc. A busy term for sure!
I would also like to officially welcome our new teacher to the school. Mr Antony Musasa is a very
experienced Maths teacher who joined the school this term with his daughter Elizabeth. If you see them
around town, make them feel welcome as they have come a long way to be part of our community, all the
way from South Africa!

This term, our school will participate in the Partners in Learning parent survey, another part of the Tell
Them From Me (TTFM) suite of surveys (student, teacher and parent surveys) on student engagement.
The survey asks parents and carers questions about different factors that are known to impact student
wellbeing and engagement.
Running this survey will help our school understand parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their child’s
experience at school. These include: communication between parents/carers and staff, activities and
practices at home and parent/carer views on the school's support of learning and behaviour. This
valuable feedback will help our school make practical improvements.
The survey is conducted entirely online on smartphones, iPads, tablets, laptops or computers. The survey
will typically take 15 minutes or less to complete and is completely confidential. The parent survey will be
conducted early in Term 4. Although participating in the survey is entirely voluntary, your responses are
very much appreciated.
Our school will provide further information about how to access the survey. In the meantime, more
information about the survey is available at: education.nsw.gov.au/ttfm

Tell Them From Me Survey

Our annual Presentation Assembly will be held on Friday           13
December and the term finishes for students on Wednesday 18
December, staff continue until Friday 20 December.

http://education.nsw.gov.au/ttfm
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Captains’ Corner

Erin Abnett and Leo Auld | 2025 School Captains

P&C Update
Welcome to Term 4 for all of our teachers, students, parents, and carers. I want to start by wishing our
Year 12 HSC students the very best with their exams over this busy time. 
The P&C had a wonderful day at the Kite Festival. We held a bake stall with wonderful homemade
goodies provided by our school community. Let me take this opportunity to thank everyone who baked,
bought, or helped out on the stall for the day; we could not have done it without you. We raised $374.80
after expenses. 
Our next fundraising effort will be a Bunnings BBQ in Young on Saturday 2 November. We have timeslots
available from 12-4 pm if anyone is available to help for the day. If you cannot help on the day but would
like to support this effort, you can donate soft drinks or slabs of water to assist us in raising some funds. 

I hope you have a wonderful Term 4. Our next meetings for the year will be on the Monday 11 November
at 5.15 pm in the staff common room and our December meeting will be Monday 9 December and we will
head to the Country Club for a festive wrap-up for the year. 

As always, if you would like to come along to a meeting or just support the P&C in any way, please do not
hesitate to call me on 0400 422 993. Many hands make light work.

Ms Courtney Johnson | P&C President

Welcome back everyone to Term 4! The last term
until the 6-week holidays! We hope everyone had a
wonderful break and we are glad you all came back in
one piece. 
Last term, Burrabinya students had an Opening
Ceremony with our Yarning Circle. It was a great
success and the whole school attended. Now there is
a safe and welcoming environment for all students to
learn outside!
Year 11 Construction has also made a garden bed so
students can grow native foods and plants.
Recently, our SRC have been planning some
upcoming events such as a National Ag Day,
Burrabinya excursions, and plenty more for this
equally busy school term.
We wish Stage 4 and Stage 5 the best of luck with
their upcoming yearly examinations, and we wish
everyone else an enjoyable and productivity-packed
fourth term!
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Congratulations
Congratulations to Kiara Brown, Maddison Carter, Evan James, Phoebie-Leigh King, Sophie Kirk, Katelyn
McMillan, Jakoby Mounsey, Natalie Murphy-Buckman, Raphael Summerfield and Krystal Ziems for
achieving Blue Level.

Congratulations to  David Djukic, Mackenzie Hambrook and Amy Manwaring for achieving Purple Level.

Congratulations to the students who received an award for over 95% attendance last term.

On Monday 28 October, the NSW Teachers Federation will be holding a special meeting for members to
vote on a recommendation relating to a new Teachers Award. As a result of the meeting, we will have
minimal supervision arrangements in place until 10 am. The Stage 5 examinations will run as per normal
schedule and will begin at 9 am as planned. All Stage 5 will be expected at school at regular time.
 
 While there will be minor disruption to the beginning of the school day, student attendance is expected
with modified supervision arrangements in place until 10 am.
 
 Regular classes will resume from Period 2.
 
 Thank you for your understanding and support.

Mr Dale Rands | Principal

Special Meeting Monday
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Exchange life with Nicholas Young
Hej alle sammen!!!! How is it in Harden??
I’ve been having an amazing time here in Denmark, but I can’t wait to come home!! 
Only 3 months until I come home!!
 
Denmark has been spectacular. I recently got the chance to go to Amsterdam on a school trip which is
something I’ve always dreamed of but wouldn’t have gotten the chance to do it in Harden, haha. We got
there by bus, which was like driving from Harden to the Gold Coast. But it amazes me that in Europe you
can just get in your car and then you’re in another country!
On the way to the Netherlands, we passed through Germany and through Hamburg. Although we didn’t
stop in the city, it was awesome to actually see it from the bus window. 
On the way back to Denmark we stopped at a servo just south of Hamburg. In most of Europe you have
to pay to use the toilets, usually like 2 dollars. Two schoolmates from another class didn’t want to pay this
and went for a wee behind the servo building but instead got a fine from the police, haha! 

I’d say by now my Danish sounds like I speak like a kindergarten kid,
haha! It is funny to try and pronounce all the weird words like rødgrød
med fløde but I’m getting there.
 
I recently went to the neighbouring city of Silkeborg for a Rotary event to
go tree climbing. The ziplines were easily the best part, and I got to meet
the new exchange students from all over the world that recently arrived
in Denmark. Soon we have another Rotary event in another     not-so-
close city called Holbæk for Halloween, so that should be sick. 
 
Yeah, I can’t wait to come home though, I miss you all!

Nicholas Young
Current MHS student on Rotary Exchange

Foodbank currently provides food to over 600 schools across NSW and the ACT for their School
Breakfast 4 Health program. Murrumburrah High School is one of those lucky schools. Breakfast Club
operates from Tuesday through to Friday from the school canteen. We offer a variety of nutritious
options including fruit, cereal, toast, spaghetti, breakfast drinks, and breakfast bars. Breakfast Club
provides a welcoming environment where students can start their day with a healthy meal, socialise with
friends, and be ready for a productive day of learning. Ensuring every student has access to a nutritious
breakfast is our priority. Encourage your children to join us and enjoy a great start to their school day.
There is no cost, and it is open to everyone!

 Mrs Liesh Cotter | Student Support Officer

Food Bank
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What year did you leave school? 
I graduated MHS Year 12, in 2016. It was a significant time for me, marking the start of new opportunities and
experiences in my life. 
Where are you now? 
I’m currently working full-time in the Intensive Care Unit (ICU) at Wagga Wagga Base Hospital, after completing my
Bachelor of Nursing degree at university. I own a house in Harden, where I live and enjoy being part of our local
community. I’m also looking to expand my nursing career here and connect more with the local community. 
What is your occupation? 
I’m a nurse and work full-time in the ICU at Wagga Wagga Base Hospital. After completing my Bachelor of Nursing
degree at university, I dedicated myself to providing critical care to patients in a high-stakes environment. This role
allows me to use my skills and knowledge to make a significant impact on the lives of those I care for, which I find truly
rewarding. 
What does your occupation involve?
As a nurse working in the ICU, my occupation involves providing critical care to patients who are seriously ill or
injured. This includes monitoring vital signs, administering medications, and collaborating with a healthcare team to
develop and implement care plans. I also support patients and their families during difficult times, ensuring they
receive both medical attention and emotional support. It’s a demanding role, but it’s incredibly fulfilling to make a
difference in people’s lives when they need it the most. 
Is your current occupation what you thought you would do when you left school? 
When I left school, I originally wanted to go into the agriculture industry. However, I decided to add nursing to my
options, and I’m really glad I did. Working in the ICU has been a rewarding experience that I didn’t initially foresee, but
it’s turned out to be a great fit for me. 
What advice would you give to students today? 
For students at a small school, I’d advise them to really take advantage of the close-knit community. Get involved in
different activities, whether it's sports, clubs, or volunteering. This not only helps build friendships but also develops
skills that can be useful later on. Don’t hesitate to explore various interests, even if they seem outside the norm. And
remember, every experience counts, so stay curious and open-minded! 
What is your fondest memory of MHS? 
One of my fondest memories at school has to be having such a close-knit class group that’s still tight today. We had a
blast participating in outdoor hands-on activities and school sports together. Those experiences really created lasting
friendships and great memories that I cherish! 
What is your favourite thing to do outside of work? 
My favorite things to do outside of work include spending quality time with my family, exploring the beautiful sights of
Australia with my fiancé, and enjoying relaxing moments with my friends. 
What would be your perfect weekend? 
My perfect weekend would be exploring somewhere local, camping with a fire, and being with my friends and family. 

MercuryWhere are they now?
Miss Breanna (Betsy) Douglass
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What year did you leave school? 
I finished Year 12 in 2016, and it feels like just yesterday, to be honest!
Where are you now? 
I'm currently living in Harden and running my own mobile metal fabrication business, which keeps me busy
and creative. On the side, I operate a star picket post straightener and do harvest work during seasonal
times. It's fulfilling to see projects come to life and contribute to the community!
What is your occupation? 
I completed a four-year metal fabrication trade at Wagga Wagga TAFE, and now I operate my own mobile
metal fabrication business in town. It’s fulfilling to create custom projects for clients. On the side, I run a star
picket post straightener and do seasonal work driving machinery, which keeps my days varied and exciting!
What does your occupation involve? 
My occupation involves designing and creating metal structures and components for various projects. I work
with different materials, cutting, welding, and assembling them to meet specific client needs. Operating the
star picket post straightener adds another layer to my work, and during harvest season, I operate machinery,
which keeps things dynamic and interesting!
 Is your current occupation what you thought you would do when you left school? 
 Yes, it was! I always had an interest in metal fabrication, and after leaving school, I knew it was the path I
wanted to take. I look to take on different jobs to keep things interesting, and it’s been a fulfilling journey!
What advice would you give to students today? 
For students wanting to get a job in that area, I’d say to explore your interests early on. Get hands-on
experience through workshops or apprenticeships, and don’t be afraid to take on different projects. It keeps
things interesting and helps you learn a lot!
What is your fondest memory of MHS? 
One of my fondest memories of school has to be the fun times with classmates, playing pranks on each
other and our teachers. I also cherish the bonds I created with teachers who really helped me in my career.
Plus, I met my now fiancé there, which makes it even more special!
What is your favourite thing to do outside of work? 
I enjoy relaxing on my days off! Not worrying about work and enjoying time with friends and family. 
What would be your perfect weekend?
Ideally, going away and exploring somewhere would be my perfect weekend. I enjoy having a few drinks
with mates and having yarn over a fire or by the water.

MercuryWhere are they now?
 Mr Josh Manwaring
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Debating
Congratulations to Murrumburrah High School Stage 4 Debate teams!
We are excited to celebrate the incredible achievements of our Stage 4 Debate teams at Murrumburrah
High School! Team A, consisting of Jasmine, David, Michael, and Indie, have emerged as Zone Champions
after an impressive victory against Young High School. Meanwhile, Team B, featuring Jake, Jack, Skye,
and Kaydee, proudly secured the title of Runners Up in the Premier’s Debating Challenge.
Team A's win is a testament to their hard work and dedication, as they now progress to challenge the
winners of other zones. Their commitment to weekly training sessions has truly paid off, honing their
skills and strategies for this prestigious event.
Team B also displayed remarkable talent and teamwork, making us proud with their impressive victories
throughout the competition.
Both teams exemplify the spirit of determination and excellence that defines our school. Congratulations
to all participants! We look forward to seeing Team A shine in the upcoming challenges as they now
challenge other Regional Champions.
Special thanks to the staff and students that attended to show their support, and a very special thanks to
Mrs Jane McCarthy for scribing for our injured student David. 

Miss Kate Gerrish | English Teacher
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Wow—what a journey it’s been, right? Your graduation is more than just the end of school—it’s the closing of
your childhood chapter. You’re leaving behind those familiar halls, the school bells, the homework (maybe you
won’t miss that so much) and stepping into the next phase of your life. 
It’s a bit like reaching the final season of your favourite TV series, isn’t it? You’re excited to see how it all wraps
up, but also kind of wish you could drag it out just a little longer. Take a moment to realise how far you’ve
come. From the nervous kids on your first day of Year 7, to the confident young adults you are        now -
you’ve grown, you’ve learned, and you’ve built lifelong friendships along the way.
We want to take a moment to reflect on each of you because every single one of you has left an imprint on
this place and on our hearts.

Regan - You’ve been the conscientious leader of this group, always thoughtful, sometimes a bit emotional, but
your heart has always been in the right place. You’ve pushed yourself to give your best, not just for yourself
but for everyone around you. We know you’ll be an outstanding teacher, Regan; your students are going to
look up to you just as the students of MHS do.

Bonnie - Our quiet achiever. You’ve been the calm amidst the chaos, with your love for Farm Club and that
gentle, caring spirit of yours. You’ve got this quiet determination that’s been so inspiring, and we know that
when you step into your role as a nurse, you’ll bring that same calm and kindness to the lives of those who
need it most.

Hayley - The fun-loving, fiery redhead who’s always ready with a laugh. Your passion for sport is infectious,
and you’ve set your sights on becoming a physiotherapist. But after watching you ‘lay down the law’ with a
junior student this week, we honestly think you might have a future in teaching! Either way, Hayley, you’re
going to bring energy and positivity to everything you do.

Trae - Our creative spirit. You’ve always been the one to bring laughter and light to any situation. Your
eccentric, kind nature is something we’ll never forget, and it’s been wonderful to see you come out of your
shell over the recent years. You’ve got this incredible ability to make people feel good about themselves, and
as you head off to study game design, we know you’ll create worlds just as special as the one you’ve created
here.

Joe - The third Cracknell boy to pass through these halls, and just like your brothers, you’ve left your mark.
Kind, hardworking, always polite and courteous—you’ve been such a dependable part of this year group. We’re
hoping to see you back at MHS one day as our new general assistant when Craig eventually retires. You’d be
perfect for the role, Joe.

Leila - Our little pocket rocket barista who joined us in Year 11 from Wollongong. It feels like you’ve always
been part of this group. Your positivity, supportiveness, and warmth have made such an impact, and we’re
excited to see what your future holds. We have no doubt you’ll make an incredible lawyer one day, Leila.

Chelsea - We’ll admit, we weren’t sure if you’d make it all the way to Year 12 but look at what you’ve
achieved! You’re completing a School-Based Apprenticeship and doing it brilliantly. While we didn’t get to see
you as often as we would have liked, it means the world that you’re here today, and we’re so proud of the hard
work you’ve put in!

Jomar - You might not say much, but your art speaks volumes. The talent and creativity you possess are
astounding, and you’ve shown us that loyalty and kindness can come in quiet but powerful ways. We know
that wherever life takes you, your gentle, artistic soul will make its mark.



CTalai - What can we say, Talai? You’re the loud one, the life of the party, and we couldn’t get a word in
edgewise if we tried! You’ve got such incredible potential, and we’re confident that you’ll achieve amazing
things. Your dream of becoming a psychologist is so fitting because you’ve got the heart and drive to truly
help others.

Brody - The academic one, always striving for excellence in everything you do. Your talent for creative writing
and mathematics is remarkable, and we have no doubt that your journey in economics and business will be
just as successful. The future is bright, Brody.

Tristan - You’re the relaxed one, always cruising through life without letting much get to you. You’ve taken
high school in your stride, and while you may not push yourself too hard in the classroom, you’ve always made
sure to enjoy yourself along the way. We’ll never forget your life goal: to “not die and make enough money to
live a decent life.” Honestly, Tristan, we think we can all agree with that.

Mikalah - You’ve been the steady, quiet presence that this year group needed. Softly spoken but with clear
goals and aspirations, you’ve balanced out the extroverts in this group and brought a sense of calm to the
chaos. We know that your passion for social work will lead you to do amazing things, and we can’t wait to see
where your journey takes you.

Now, we have to be honest. As stage advisers, we’ve spent so much time with you all—probably more time
than we’ve spent with our own children! And while that might sound a little crazy, it’s the truth. You’ve been
such a huge part of our daily lives, and we’ve shared so many laughs, so many proud moments, and yes, a few
headaches along the way—but every single moment has been worth it.

We are truly going to miss this special bunch of young people. You’ve brought an incredible energy to the
senior school, a dynamic vibe that will be hard to replicate. You’ve built strong relationships not only with
each other but with the staff here, and those bonds are something we will always cherish. You are a group to
look up to, and a group that will forever have a place in our hearts. Next term will feel strange without you
here. The school will be quieter, and we’ll miss your faces in the halls. But remember—please don’t be
strangers. Stay in touch. Know that we are always here for you, as a base of support and as people who care
deeply about your future.
Congratulations, Year 12. You’ve made it, and we couldn’t be prouder!
Mrs Alison Spencer and Mr Ben Phillips | Stage 6 Advisers

MercuryYear 12 Graduation
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Coota Show

Our MHS Show Team will now be traveling in style with our new stock truck.
MHS Stock Truck

The MHS Show Team had an incredibly successful
day out at Cootamundra Show last week! Be sure to
look for the complete story in our next Mercury
issue.
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School Uniform Pop-Up Shop

Year 6 to 7 Orientation Days
The first Orientation Day for our 2025, Year 7 students will take place next Tuesday, October 29, from
9am to 3.25pm. We will provide a sausage sizzle, along with a variety of engaging educational activities
for students to enjoy. Additional Orientation dates are set for Tuesday, November 12, and Tuesday,
December 3 (for small schools only). For any inquiries, please reach out to the MHS Office staff.

Beth from 180 Embroidery will host a Uniform Pop-Up Shop from 8:30am to 10am, on Tuesday 19
October and Tuesday 12 November, offering uniforms for those interested in trying them on or placing
orders. Additionally, calculators will be available for purchase at $30 each.

Applications are now open for 2025 School Student Transport Scheme (SSTS) travel. 
 
Students in the Opal network applying for an Opal card (including a Term Bus Pass) for the first time will receive their School Opal card at
their nominated postal address from mid-January 2025.
 
Students who require a School Opal card or travel pass but have not yet applied need to apply or update their details as soon as possible.
In the Opal network, students should travel with a Child/Youth Opal card until they receive their valid School Opal card. If outside Greater
Sydney, parents should contact their local bus operator to discuss their travel needs.
Students living in rural and regional areas will receive their travel pass from their nominated transport operator. It may be issued via their
school or be sent directly to them at home. Note: some rural and regional operators do not issue travel passes. Students/parents should
confirm with their nominated operator if they do not receive a pass.
 
Terms of Use
Students using School Opal cards must tap on and tap off in line with the Opal terms of use.
This includes travel within the approved times between 6.30am and 7.00pm from Monday to Friday on school days only. Students must use
their Child/Youth Opal card for any travel outside these times.
All students are required to comply with the student code of conduct. The code of conduct aims to ensure the safety and well-being of
school children and other passengers. It is important that parents ensure their child is aware of this, as failure to comply with the code of
conduct can result in a suspension from travel.

School Travel Passes
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Earlier this year, Mr Aaron Douglas started a Tuesday afternoon Dungeons and Dragons group that met in
the library. As Dungeon Master, he led the inaugural D&D players – Year 8 students Susan Ronning and
Kendra Tobin, senior students Lynn Gadd and Mikalah Diblasio, and Mrs Hooke – in their first quest. This
involved working as a team to prevail against trolls, wolves, ghouls and a very haunted mansion. It was a
minor miracle that all survived (despite one student earning the nickname DW, for Death Wish!).
We were sad to bid Mr Douglas farewell at the end of Term 3, but he has left a D&D legacy. Sessions will
continue in the library on Tuesday afternoons under the supervision of Mrs Hooke, with Susan Ronning
the new and very keen Dungeon Master, and with some new adventurous students.

Mrs Krista Hooke | Librarian and D&D Supervisor

Dungeons and Dragons at MHS

Congratulations!
A huge congratulations to Shelby Abnett and Jayden Steele, who have both been selected for the 2025
Southern Sports Academy Rugby Squad, as well as Lexie Phillips, who has earned a spot in the 2025
Southern Sports Academy Cycling Squad! This is an outstanding accomplishment, and we can't wait to
track your progress in the coming year.
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HM Local Health Advisory
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Smith Street
Harden NSW 2587

02 6386 2755

murrumburr-
h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Murrumburrah
High School

Principal: 
Mr Dale Rands

Preparing our students for tomorrrow's challenges through learning

MHS Uniform
Stockist - 180
Embroidery

Website:
https://180embroidery.com

Contact: Beth Allen
Telephone: 0435 873 420 

Email:
embroidery180@yahoo.co

m 
Location: 1 Derby Street,

Harden 
Deliveries to the High School

available.
 

Activity Page

Trivia
What is the only planet in our solar system to rotate clockwise on its axis?

Trivia Answer - Venus

Lola’s Affirmation
Have courage and be
kind. Where there is

kindness, there is
goodness, and where

there is goodness, there
is magic!

Fun Fact - Giraffes are 30 times more likely to get hit by lightning than people.

https://180embroidery.com/
tel:0435873420
mailto:embroidery180@yahoo.com
mailto:embroidery180@yahoo.com

